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	Dear Friends of Hand in Hand,
These are very difficult times for Israelis and Palestinians. As you all know, a war is raging between Israel and Hamas in Gaza. As of Tuesday, 28 Israeli soldiers have been killed along with two civilians, and more than 600 Palestinians have been killed, among them numerous children. This is especially painful to me, as I have been active in Israeli-Palestinian/Jewish-Arab dialogue and reconciliation work for 30 years. Founding Hand in Hand with my Arab colleague Amin Khalaf was part of my vision to help end this conflict.
After so many years of ups and downs in the peace process, after the optimism and euphoria that many felt in the 1990s with the Oslo Accords, and then the despair when they fell apart, many people on both sides feel deep pessimism that anything can be done to resolve this conflict. We've seen an increase in extremism on both sides, with a greater number of disturbing, racially motivated hate crimes and attacks inside of Israel proper against the Arab citizens and Jews active in peace and coexistence efforts. Many of my own personal friends have become cynical, and seemingly have abandoned their belief that Jews and Arabs, Israelis and Palestinians, can ever live together in some kind of peaceful coexistence or partnership. I cannot judge them, because I too have felt similar emotions, and at times am pessimistic and full of despair. 

In thinking back to 1997-1998, when I cofounded Hand in Hand, I realize that one of the reasons I focused on this grassroots educational initiative was that I needed, on an emotional level, to work on something that could succeed. The broader “peace process” and Palestinian-Israeli conflict seemed too overwhelming, with too many failures and setbacks, and I needed something that could work. But as the schools have grown, and we have widened our mission to creating shared communities of Jewish and Arab adults, I realize that we are doing something that relates directly to the broader conflict. 

Israelis cannot easily or safely visit Palestinians in Gaza and the West Bank, and vice versa. But inside of Israel, Jewish and Palestinian Israelis do have the opportunity to meet one another. For the most part, however, this does not occur, and Jews and Arabs lead highly segregated lives. 
So, especially in dark periods like now, what Hand in Hand (as well as some other organizations) is doing is essential. During the past few weeks, while the violence in and around Gaza has flared, and news of the three kidnapped and murdered Israeli teens and the subsequent revenge murder of the Palestinian boy rocked Israel, Hand in Hand’s communities in Jerusalem, Haifa, Tel Aviv-Jaffa, the Galilee and Wadi Ara all engaged in meetings, rallies, evening walks and other events under the central theme of “We refuse to be enemies.” 

Ronit Rosenthal, a parent at Hand in Hand’s Jerusalem school, put it this way: “In these days, when all hope for sanity seems lost, the Hand in Hand community is a beacon of light, sharp and clear, that allows me to breathe and not give up on the hope for a normal life for all of the human beings in this land. It is empowering to see that the circle is expanding, that more and more people refuse to be enemies.”

In the spirit of Hand in Hand’s vision, I want to personally ask all of you to do some easy things that can help. First you can go to Hand in Hand’s Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hand-in-Hand-Center-for-Jewish-Arab-Education-in-Israel/132094370146131?ref=ts, “like” it, and stay updated on the small and large things Hand in Hand is doing. Then share this with as many people as you can. If you don’t have much time, pass it on to even one person with a request that they share it with others.

In addition, you can visit Hand in Hand’s website at www.handinhandk12.org to stay updated on our broader work in Israel. Referring people to our website is a great way to introduce them to Hand in Hand's vision. 

On a slightly more involved level, you can speak with your rabbis or church leaders. Ask if your church, synagogue or mosque might be interested in learning about Hand in Hand and hosting me or a representative from Israel to give a presentation. Ask if B’nai Mitzvah youth can be exposed to Hand in Hand and consider including our work in their “mitzvah” project. If you are a college student, check to see if student groups (such as Hillel) might want to learn about Hand in Hand and become involved and supportive in some way.

On an even more ambitious level, you might consider hosting a meeting or event in your home or community. My colleagues in Israel and I would love to come speak about the important work we are doing, and try to raise new awareness and support. 

As Zohar Shachar, another Hand in Hand parent, wrote on our Facebook page: "In such difficult times, it is so important that we leave our hiding places and get up and go outside, and just show ourselves—show that we are good people, that we are neighbors that really do live together.”

Thank you,
Lee Gordon
Cofounder


For more information, please visit our web site, www.handinhand.k12.org, or email us at info@handinhandk12.org.
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